

Army Secretariat
Army Headquarters
IDL 24 Blenheim Building
Marlborough Lines
Andover
Hampshire, SP11 8HJ
United Kingdom

Ref: Army/Sec/21/02/FOI2019/09576 E-mail: <u>ArmySec-Group@mod.gov.uk</u>

Website: www.army.mod.uk

Mr Jason Lai request-596571-86a665dd@whatdotheyknow.com

11 September 2019

Dear Mr Lai

Thank you for your email of 12 August 2019 in which you requested the following information:

- Has 1st and 6th Battalion the Rifles moved from 160th (Welsh) Brigade to 7th Infantry Brigade?
- Has 1st and 2nd Battalion the Royal Irish Regiment moved to 51st Infantry Brigade?
- What other Infantry Battalion movements have been made for the Field Army?
- Which battalions/units now remain under 38th and 160th (Welsh) Brigade?

Which, for the third part of your request you clarified on 16 August as:

'I wish to know what battalion/regiment have been moved across the brigades of the Field Army and Regional Command since the restructuring on 1 August 2019'.

Which, given the context of your request, we have taken to mean infantry units.

I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act).

A search for the information has now been completed within the Ministry of Defence, and I can confirm that information in scope of your request is held. I shall address each part of your request individually below:

Has 1st and 6th Battalion the Rifles moved from 160th (Welsh) Brigade to 7th Infantry Brigade?

Yes.

Has 1st and 2nd Battalion the Royal Irish Regiment moved to 51st Infantry Brigade?

No (see below).

What other Infantry Battalion movements have been moved across the brigades of the Field Army and Regional Command since the restructuring on 1 Aug?

In addition to the transfer of 1<sup>st</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> Battalions The Rifles discussed above, the following are the other battalion transfers associated with the rebalancing of 1 August:

- 2<sup>nd</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> Battalions The Rifles have transferred to 51<sup>st</sup> Infantry Brigade from 38<sup>th</sup> (Irish) Brigade
- 2<sup>nd</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> Battalions The Royal Regiment of Scotland have transferred to 4<sup>th</sup> Infantry Brigade from 51<sup>st</sup> Infantry Brigade
- 1st and 2nd Battalions The Royal Irish Regiment have transferred to 11th Infantry Brigade from 160th (Welsh) Infantry Brigade
- 3<sup>rd</sup> Battalion The Princess of Wales' Royal Regiment transfers to 11<sup>th</sup> Infantry Brigade from 7<sup>th</sup> Infantry Brigade

## Which battalions/units now remain under 38th and 160th (Welsh) Brigade?

No infantry battalions remain under 38th and 160th Brigade.

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance. Following this, if you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the date of this response.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at <a href="https://ico.org.uk/">https://ico.org.uk/</a>.

Yours sincerely,

Army Secretariat